
Information	Related	to	the	Sports	Hall	Incident	

On	20	May	2016,	the	roof	of	part	of	the	Sports	Hall	at	City	University	of	Hong	Kong	(CityU)	collapsed.		No-
one	present	at	the	venue	at	the	time	of	the	incident	sustained	any	major	injuries.	Following	the	incident,	
the	University	 set	up	an	 investigation	 committee	 to	 conduct	a	 thorough	 inspection	of	nearby	 campus	
facilities.	While	the	preliminary	inspection	is	expected	to	be	completed	by	6	June	2016,	the	facilities	that	
were	 closed	 off	 immediately	 after	 the	 roof	 collapse	 are	 now	 reopening.	We	 don’t	 envisage	 that	 the	
incident	will	affect	 the	upcoming	2016	Annual	Conference	 in	 International	Finance.	The	University	has	
taken	all	the	necessary	measures	to	ensure	the	health	and	safety	of	its	visitors,	students	and	staff.		

CityU	 has	 set	 up	 a	 special	 website	 to	 keep	 the	 public	 informed	 about	 the	 investigation.	 Please	 visit:		
http://www.cityu.edu.hk/ic/index.htm	
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